
 

 

BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS 

33 LAUREL STREET 

BRANFORD, CONNECTICUT 06405-3644 

VIDEO/TELECONFERENCE MEETING 

MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING:  December 9, 2020 

 

 

Commissioners Present: 

Commissioner Jill Marcus 

Commissioner Richard Goodwin 

Commissioner Peter Hugret 

Commissioner John Sousoulas 

Commissioner Valerie Wiel-Wilkins 

 

Also present was: Chief Mulhern, Deputy Chief Alves and Erin Weber. Commissioner Anthony 

Lasala was absent. 

 

The meeting called to order at 5:39 p.m.   

 

Chief Mulhern provided a brief report. Chief Mulhern reported that motor vehicle thefts and 

thefts of items from motor vehicles continues to be an issue.  Unlocked vehicles are making it 

easy for criminals to steal items left in and/or the vehicles themselves.  This continues to be an 

issue town and statewide.  He again reminded residents the importance of removing valuables 

from and locking their vehicles.  

 

Motion made by Commissioner Hugret to enter into executive session at 5:51 p.m. to conduct an 

interview of a lateral candidate for an open officer position.  Seconded by Commissioner 

Goodwin.  Police Chief Jon Mulhern, Assistant Chief Alves, Candidate Erin Weber and Clerk 

Trista Milici were invited into the executive session. 

 

For the record no votes were taken while in executive session. 

 

Return to regular meeting at 6:08 p.m. 

 

Motion made by Commissioner Goodwin to extend a conditional offer of employment to 

effective December 28, 2020 to Erin Weber.  Seconded by Commissioner Hugret.  Vote 

unanimous.  (Due to technical difficulties Commissioner Sousoulas, Erin Weber and Trista 

Milici were not present during the vote.) 

 

Motion made by Commissioner Hugret to adjourn the meeting at 6:09 p.m.  Seconded by 

Commissioner Goodwin.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

 



 

Trista Milici, Clerk 


